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A Newsletter for Faculty and Staff of Coastal Carolina University 

, Campus Calendar 

Friday. May 6 
• Commencement Rehearsal: 

regi&tration-:-4:30 p.m.; rehearsal-
5~30p.m. 

• Garden Pa:rty for Graduates: , 
following rehearsal, Spadoni Park. 
Mona Dukes 

Saturday, May 7 
• Commencement: 10 a.m.~ Soccer 

Stadium. 
• Baseball: Coastal at UNO 

Wilmington. 7 p.m. 

Sunday, May 8 ,'" 
• The Emperors New Clothes: 3 p.m.t 

W A. Charles Whetzel "' 

Monday; May ~. '1; ,;" &W 

• Men's Golf: C9il&tal at.DUke.,TBA 
'\-

Tuesday, May 10 ., . 
• MAT Testing: ap.zn •• Atademiel 

Center. ACAD 215. Linda For~ 
• Baseball; Clemson at Coastal, 7. p.m: 
• Men's Golf: Coastal at Dilke?ffBA %V 

Wednesday, May 11 
• Men's Golf: CoastalatDt.Ui:e~ TBA . 
• Baseball: Clemson at COastal~ ~. p.m.. 

Thursday, May 12 
• cOastal Carolina University Swing 

Go1£Tournament: 1 p.D1.. Burning 
Ridge Country Club; cookout to 
follow tournament; Pat West, k 

Friday, May 13 , 
• Baseball: Coastal atLib;er1:Y',l , 

Awards for achievement presented during 
Honors Convocation 

Coastal Carolina University honored 
top academic students and faculty 
members during the annual Honors 
Convocation held Tuesday, April 26. 

The Academic Excellence Award 
recognizes outstanding academic 
achievement by a senior student. 
Selected by a faculty committee with 
representatives from each school of the 
university, candidates for this award 
must attain a minimum cumulative 
grade point average of 3,5, the 
endorsement of a faculty adviser, and a 
record of academic honors throughout 
their enrollment at Coastal. 

The 1993-1994 Academic Excellence 
Award recipients are Michael R. Gibbs 
and Christine C. Shutter. Both 
recipients have earned a 4.0 grade point 
average during each semester of their 

Coastal enrollment. 
Gibbs is an accounting major from 

Surfside Beach. He is president of the 
student chapter of the Institute of 
Management Accountants - he served 
as the group's vice president last 
semester. He is the two-time recipient 
of the organization's scholarship award. 
Gibbs is a student government 
representative and a strategic planning 
associate for the Center for Economic 
Development housed in the Wall School 
of Business Building. He has been a 
three-time AT&T Collegiate Investment 
Challenge participant; a CINO Day 
assistant; a 1993 recipient of the S.C. 
House of Representatives Academic 
Achievement Award; a 1993 recipient of 
the S.C. Tax Council Scholarship 
Award; and was named to Who's Who 

See Bono,." Convocation on page 3. 
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Commencement 
exercises to be held 

Coastal Carolina University will 
graduate approximately 375 students 
during commencement exercises 
Saturday, May 7 at 10 a.m. at the 
campus soccer stadium. The public is 
welcome. 

In case of inclement weather, the 
commencement ceremony will be held in 
Kimbel Gymnasium; a closed-circuit 
broadcast also will be shown in 
Wheelwright Auditorium. Rain tickets 
for admission to the gymnasium will be 
issued to degree candidates prior to 
rehearsal Friday, May 6. 

Faculty members Ronald Lackey and 
Paul Stanton will deliver the 
commencement address . 

Lackey and Stanton will both retire 
from Coastal Carolina University on 
June 30 after 20 years each of service to 
the institution. 

Lackey was the first dean of student 
affairs when Coastal became a four-year 
institution in 1974. He served in this 
capacity for three years. Since 1977, he 
has served as associate professor of 
religious studies and university 
chaplain. Before joining the Coastal 
faculty, Lackey was dean of student 
affairs and part-time instructor at 
South Georgia College in Douglas, Ga. 
He has served as pastor in North 
Carolina and Virginia. He also has been 
interim minister at eight local churches 
and is affiliated with several national 
religious societies. 

Lackey is a native of Chapel Hill, 
N.C. He received a Ph.D. in higher 
education administration from Florida 
State University in 1972, and a master 
of divinity degree from Southeastern 
Baptist Theological Seminary in Wake 
Forest, N.C., in 1963. From 1963 to 
1964, he attended Duke Divinity School 
for post-graduate work. He received a 
bachelor's degree in psychology from 
Furman University in 1960. 

In 1991, the Ronald D. Lackey 
Service Award was establish.ed in honor 
of Lackey for his dedication to campus 

See Commencement on page 4. 



Note to faculty 
The Office of the Provost bas 

announced the general faculty 
meeting scheduled for Thursday, 
May 5 has.been cancelled. The next 
general faeuIty meeting will be 
FridaY,August 26. 

Fore more information, contact 
Chris Martin at extension 2086. ~ 

Credit Union opens 
branch at Coastal 

The University of South Carolina 
System Federal Credit Union opened a 
Coastal Carolina University branch 
office on May 2, 1994, in the Office of 
Human Resources and Affirmative 
Action. The hours of operation will be 
Monday, Wednesday and Friday from 
10 a.m. to 1 p.m. 

Corinne Godshall, Coastal branch 
manager, will be available to provide 
information about services and to 
expedite materials and documents for 
Credit Union members. 

Summer hours of operation, which 
begin on Monday, June 6 and continue 
through August, will be from noon to 
1 p.m. on Monday, Wednesday and 
Friday. 

For more information, contact 
Godshall at extension 2035. lao 

Reception honoring 
retiring employees 
held in Spadoni Park 

A reception honoring Coastal 
Carolina University employees who are 
retiring from service was held Friday, 
April 29 in Spadoni Park. 

Members of the Coastal community 
retiring from service are as follows: 
• Jack R. Bryant 
• Robert O. Gamble 
• Lois M. Graff 
• Gerald Groves 
• Ronald D. Lackey 
• Sarah P. MacDonald 
• Johney C. Oliver 
• Paul E. Stanton 
• Stewart W. Strothers 
• Mary L. Swank 
• Martha B. Thomas Ia. 

The next issue of On Campus 
will be Monday, May 16; 

deadline to submit information 
is Tuesday, May 10. 

Faculty and staff golf tournament 
Faculty and staff are invited to 

participate in the Coastal Carolina 
University Swing, an afternoon of golf 
and relaxation, on Thursday, May 12. A 
captain's choice golf tournament will 
begin at 1 p.m. at Burning Ridge 
Country Club in Conway. 

A cookout following the tournament 
will begin between 6:30 to 7 p.m. Non­
golfers may attend the cookout without 
playing in the tournament. 

Players will be paired as A, B, C and 
D handicap players. The average score 
a participant shoots in an 18-hole round 

will be used for participants who have 
never established a handicap. A 
handicap of 36 will be used for 
individuals who have never played golf 
before and would like to participate. 

The cost is $21.50 for golf and the 
cookout; $16 for golf only; or $5.50 for 
the cookout only. All checks should be 
made payable to Burning Ridge Golf 
Course. 

The deadline to register is Monday, 
May 9. 

For more information, contact Pat 
West at extension 2009. lao 

Psychology students present research 
Eight Coastal senior psychology 

majors have presented their research 
projects at the Carolinas Psychology 
Conference in Raleigh, N.C. The 
conference was co-sponsored by North 
Carolina State University and Meredith 
College 
• Ana Maria Aguayo from Fort 
Lauderdale, Fla., presented "The Effects 
of Exercise on Self-Esteem." 
• Duke Allen from Hanover, Pa., 
presented "Scholastic Aptitude Test 
Scores as a Predictor for College 
Students." 
• Robert Bridger from Myrtle Beach 
presented "Rule Compliance Among 
Participants of High Risk Amateur 
Sports." 
• Stoney Cantor from Surfside Beach 
presented "The Relationship Between 

Birthdays 
May 

3 
4 
5 

6 
7 
8 

9 
10 
11 
16 

Tammy Holt 
Elizabeth Size 
Sharon Tully 
Frank Hart 
Carolyn Hickman 
Richard Cornfoot 
Annette Alston 
Edward Smith 
Mark Mathews 
Homer Schofield 
Shirley James 
Johney Oliver 
Joe Mazurkiewicz 
Dennis Rauch ~ 

On Campus is 
published biweekly on 
Monday by the Office of 
Public Information. 
Items to be included 
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Self-Esteem and Smoking Cessation." 
• Bradley Hawkins from Aiken 
presented "Gun Ownership and Violent 
Crime." 
• Amy Lang Schaffner from Lugoff 
presented "The Effects of Dietary 
Carbohydrates on a Simple Motor 
Task." She also presented her research 
at the South Carolina Academy of 
Science meeting in Aiken on April 15. 
• Christine Shutter from Conway 
presented "The Relationship Between 
Health Locus of Control and Anxiety." 
• Jennifer Toth from Pinebush, N.Y., 
presented "Short Term Memory Recall 
for Alpha-Numeric Stimuli." 

Students were required to submit 
abstracts of research papers for 
consideration prior to the conference. lao 

On Campus 
summer schedule 

On Campus will be published during 
the summer months as follows: 

Publication date: 

Monday, May 16 
Monday, June 6 
Monday, June 27 
Monday, July 18 
Monday, Aug. 8 
Monday, Aug. 22 

Deadline for 
information: 

Tuesday, May 10 
Tuesday, May 31 
Tuesday, June 21 
Tuesday, July 12 
Tuesday, Aug. 2 
Tuesday, Aug 16 

Information should be submitted to 
the Office of Public Information in 
EMS 204. Ia. 

should be submitted by noon the 
Tuesday before publication. 

Coastal Carolina University is an 
affirmative action, equal opportunity, 
state-supported institution. ~ 



Honors Convocation--------------------

Among Students in American Colleges 
and Universities Gibbs will begin 
working at a "Big Six" accounting firm in 
Columbia this summer called Delloite & 
Touche. 

Shutter is a psychology major from 
Conway. She is a member of Psi Chi, 
the national honor society for psychology; 
was named to Who's Who Among 
Students in American Colleges and 
Universities; is a member of Omicron 
Delta Kappa leadership honor society; is 
a student government representative; 
was a psychological statistics tutor; is 
psychology club vice-president; and was 
the recipient of the Springs Bachelor of 
Science Scholarship for the 1993-1994 
academic year. 

The Ronald D. Lackey Service Award, 
named in honor of a faculty member and 
university chaplain, is given to a senior 
on the basis of conspicuous service to the 
university through involvement and 
leadership in campus organizations. 

Andrew Stonefield, a biology major 
from Hingham, Mass., was presented 
the award by Robert Squatriglia, vice 
president for Student Affairs. Stonefield 
has held numerous offices in the Student 
Government Association including 
secretary and vice president. He has 
been president of the biology club; 
president of Alpha Phi Omega service 
organization; a Coastal Outdoor 
Adventure instructor; assistant 
secretary of the African-American 
Association; an orientation assistant; 
secretary of the international club; a 
S.T.A.R. community service intern; a 
member of Phi Sigma Tau philosophy 
honor society; and a member of 
numerous studentJfaculty committees. 

The Coastal Educational Foundation 
Distinguished Teaching Award 
recognizes faculty who have 
demonstrated excellence in teaching. A 
student committee solicits nominations 
from students. Top candidates then 
receive classroom visitations and are 
interview£'d by the committee. 

The Distinguished Teaching Award 
was presented to Veronica D. Gerald. 
An instructor in the Department of 
English, Gerald joined the Coastal 

faculty in 1982. She received a 
bachelor's degree in English in 1972 
from the University of Maryland and a 
master's degree in English in 1975 from 
Atlanta University. She has 
participated in advanced studies at the 
University of South Carolina and Illinois 
State University. She is currently 
working towards a Ph.D. at Emory 
University in Atlanta, Ga. Gerald lives 
in Conway. 

The Student Affairs Division Award 
honors faculty who have made 
significant contributions to the quality of 
student life through participation and 
leadership in the co-curricular activities 
of the university. 

The recipient of the Student Affairs 
Division Award for 1993-1994 is Chris 
Marsh. An associate professor of biology 
and marine science, Marsh has been a 
member of the Coastal faculty since 
1984. He serves as faculty adviser to the 
biology club. He received a Ph.D. in 
zoology from Oregon State University in 
1984 and a bachelor's degree in zoology 
from North Carolina State University in 
1977. He lives in Conway. 

Departmental awards were presented 
to 26 students in recognition of 
outstanding academic accomplishments 
and contributions to the academic 
quality of their respective departments. 
Candidates for academic awards are 
nominated by respective department 
faculty. 

Peter B. Barr, dean of the E. Craig 
Wall Sr. School of Business 
Administration and Computer Science, 
presented the following awards: 
• Accounting: Michael R. Gibbs of 

Surfside Beach 
• Finance: Matthew M. Hayden of 

N. Myrtle Beach 
• Management: Lydia A. Tisdale of 

Myrtle Beach 
• Marketing: Kristine L. Wegner of 

Myrtle Beach 
• Real Estate: Michael R. McArdle of 

Myrtle Beach 
• Computer Science: Dawn H. 

Hitchcock of Myrtle Beach 
• Wall Street Journal Academic Award: 

Matthew M. Hayden of 

Continued from page 1. 

N. Myrtle Beach 
Dennis G. Wiseman, dean of the School 
of Education, presented the following 
awards: 
• Early Childhood Education: 

Maureen J. Murphy of Surfside Beach 
• Elementary Education: Katina D. 

Alford of Aynor 
• Secondary Education: Kjersti Pratt of 

Myrtle Beach 
• Health and Physical Education: 

Eugenia M. Cole of Surfside Beach 
• Recreation and Leisure Management: 

Kenneth D. Wrighter of Conway 
John B. Durrell, dean of the School of 
Humanities and Fine Arts, presented 
the following awards: 
• Art Studio: Zermah Black of 

Myrtle Beach 
• English: Sarah A. Loudin of Conway 
• History: Vito A. Zeccola of Pawleys 

Island 
• Music: Amy Barton of Conway 
• Philosophy and Religion: David M. 

Bridges of Nichols 
• Politics and Geography: Stacey R. 

Altman of Little River 
• Theater: Jason D. Vail of Lancaster 
Elizabeth K. Puskar, dean of the School 
of Natural and Applied Sciences, 
presented the following awards: 
• Biology: Laurie A. Tate of 

Chattanooga, Tenn. 
• Marine Science: Kimberly D. Quinn 

of Winston-Salem, N.C. 
• Mathematics: Elizabeth J. Daniel of 

Surfside Beach 
• Psychology: Christine C. Shutter of 

Conway 
• Sociology: Renee H. Billington of 

Myrtle Beach 

Wendy Trott of East Andover, N.H., 
and Anna M. Jordan of Surfside Beach, 
were given Interdisciplinary Studies 
awards by program director Thomas 
Isekenegbe. 

The more than 300 members of 
Coastal's 13 honor societies and the 
members of Who's Who Among Students 
in American Colleges and Universities 
also were acknowledged. !a. 

1995-1996 Fulbright Scholar Program grant booklet available 
The 1995-1996 application 

booklet for the Fulbright Scholar 
Program, Grants for Faculty and 

Professionahl is available for review in 
the Grants Office in EMS 216. 
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For more information, contact Janet 
Straub at extension 2918. Ie-



Commencement 
and community service. The award is 
presented annually to a Coastal senior 
who serves the university community 
through conspicuous service through 
involvement and leadership in campus 
organizations. The Student Affairs 
Committee screens applications and 
then allows university professors and 
departments to cast ballots for the 
nominee of their choice. The award is 
presented at the university's annual 
Honors Convocation. 

Lackey received Coastal's annual 
distinguished teaching award in 1979 
and has been a finalist for the honor five 
times . In 1988, he participated in the 
South Carolina Consortium of Interna­
tional Studies' China Fulbright project. 
He serves as president of the Furman 
University Alumni Association and 
spiritual director of the Seaside 
Emmaus Community. Lackey is an 
original board of directors member of 
Horry Mercy Hospice. 

Paul Stanton, provost and professor 
of psychology, has been a member of the 
Coastal faculty since 1974. He was vice 
chancellor of Academic Affairs at 
Coastal from 1974 to 1979, during which 
time the college was approved as a four­
year degree granting branch of the 
University of South Carolina. Stanton 
was instrumental in the establishment 
of 14 baccalaureate degree programs 
and the recruitment of approximately 45 
faculty members during his term as vice 
chancellor. Today, Coastal offers 
baccalaureate degree programs in 25 
major fields of study and master's 
degrees in education. There are more 
than 4,400 students and nearly 200 full­
time faculty members. 

Stanton has held additional adminis­
trative positions including dean of the 
School of Education at Lock Haven 
State College in Pennsylvania from 
1972 to 1974 and chair of the Depart­
ment of Reading and Language Arts at 
the University of Pittsburgh from 1967 
to 1972. He held teaching, counseling 
and guidance positions in higher 
education and public schools from 1957 
to 1967. 

Stanton received a Ph.D. in counselor 

~Bulletin Board 
Needed:,T:J.-avelfug toAttstl;~i~ 't ".ti 
with family. Need several large 
suitcases. For mote infotmati()n~ "" , 
contact Tim 'l'ouzelat extension ~. 
2608 or 248-2304 • ., ' 

education from the University of South 
Carolina in 1966, a master's degree in 
counselor education from East Carolina 
University in 1962, and a bachelor's 
degree in physical education and history 
from High Point College in 1957. 
Among his many professional publica­
tions, Stanton is co-author of Fun With 
Reading, a series to assist parents in 
teaching reluctant readers to read. The 
book was published in 1991. He has 
been involved in many university­
related activities and is a past recipient 
of Coastal's Student Affairs Division 
Award which honors faculty who have 
made significant contributions to the 
quality of student life . 

Thurman Wilson Anderson, retired 
Horry County school superintendent, 
will receive the honorary degree of 
doctor of public service. Anderson 
attended Clemson and Furman univer­
sities and Newberry College; he received 
a master's degree in education from the 
University of South Carolina in 1959. 

Anderson dedicated his life to 
education - beginning as a teacher, then 
principal, and a 32-year post as Horry 
County school superintendent. Through 
Anderson's leadership, Horry County's 
implementation of racial integration 
became a model for the state. 

Before Anderson took office as 
superintendent in 1941, teachers in the 
county could not get college credit 
locally. Recognizing this need, Ander­
son was instrumental in the establish­
ment of what is now Coastal Carolina 
University. Anderson attended a 
meeting at the Horry County Memorial 
Library on July 23,1954 with a group of 
interested citizens to discuss the 
creation of a local college. When funds 
were needed to support the group's 
efforts, Horry County teachers were 
among those who donated to the cause. 

Anderson has shown interest in 
Coastal Carolina University since its 
beginning and has served on numerous 
boards and committees throughout the 
years. He was a member of the Coastal 
Educational Foundation, Inc., from 1959 
to 1964, serving as secretary from 1960 
to 1963. He was a member of the Horry 

Continued from page 1. 

County Higher Education Commission 
until 1970 and was presented a 
Founders Medallion during Coastal's 
first Founders Day Convocation in 1987. 

In addition, S.C. Vocational Rehabili­
tation Department commissioner Joseph 
Sarvis Dusenbury will receive the 
honorary degree of doctor of fine arts. 

Dusenbury received a master's 
degree in educational administration in 
1953 and a bachelor's degree in educa­
tion in 1950, both from the University of 
South Carolina. He has a permanent 
certificate as elementary teacher and 
principal, secondary teacher and 
principal, and superintendent. 

Dusenbury has served as commis­
sioner of the Vocational Rehabilitation 
Department since 1976, and is respon­
sible for the statewide vocational 
rehabilitation program which provides a 
wide range of services necessary to 
rehabilitate individuals with physical 
and mental disabilities . 

He began his career at the rehabilita­
tion department in 1960. Dusenbury 
served as administrative liaison officer 
in the vocational rehabilitation 
department's state office from 1967 to 
1968; area supervisor from 1966 to 
1967; and as disabilities counselor from 
1960 to 1966. He served as principal of 
Poyner Junior High School in Florence, 
S.C., from 1954 to 1960, where he 
organized the first area "ability groups" 
recognizing special needs of students 
with disabilities. He was principal of 
Royal Elementary School, also in 
Florence, from 1952 to 1954; and served 
as principal of Pinewood High School in 
Pinewood, S.C. from 1950 to 1952. He 
taught at Brookland Grammar School in 
West Columbia from 1949 to 1950. 

He served in the U.S. Navy from 
1943 to 1946. 

Dusenbury has received numerous 
citizenship awards and citations for his 
work for people with disabilities. In 
1991, he received President George 
Bush's Distinguished Service Award for 
work in the disability field. He was 
awarded the Social Security 
Administration's outstanding service 
award in 1990. Ia. 

1994-1995 S.G.A. officers elected 
Elections were held recently for the 

1994-1995 Student Government 
Association officers. Officers are 
elected for a one year term by a campus­
wide vote. The officers are as follows . 
President: Michele Gilbert, a senior 
accounting major from Myrtle Beach. 
Vice president: James Dukes, a 
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sophomore political science and 
secondary education major from 
Kingstree. 
Treasurer: Trista Welsh, a sophomore 
political science major from Wilmington, 
Calif. 
Secretary: Ryan Brown, a freshman 
history major from Chesapeake, Va. Ia. 



Summer hours 
Coastal Carolina University announces 

the following hours of operation for the 
summer: 
P.E. Center and weight room 
Monday, May 9 to Wednesday, Aug. 24: 
Monday to Thursday: Noon to 8 p.m. 
Friday: Noon to 7 p.m. 
Saturday: 11 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. 
Sunday: 1:30 to 5:30 p.m. 
Pool 
Monday, May 16 to Sunday, Aug. 21: 
Monday and Wednesday: 12:30 to 8:15 p.m. 
Tuesday and Thursday: Noon to 8:15 p.m. 
Friday: Noon to 6:45 p.m. 
Saturday and Sunday: 1:30 to 5:30 p.m. 
Aerobic classes 
Monday, May 16 to Sunday, Aug. 21: 
Monday and Wednesday: 5:15 to 6:15 p.m. 

Instructor: Toby Mercer 
Tuesday: 4:45 to 5:45 p.m. 

Instructor: Sharon Thompson 
Thursday: 4:45 to 5:45 p.m. 

Instructor: Toby Mercer 

Kimbel Library 
Monday, May 16 to Wednesday, Aug. 24: 
Library 
Monday to Thursday: 8 a.m. to 9 p.m. 
Friday: 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
Saturday: 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
Sunday: 1 to 9 p.m. 
Media collection 
Monday to Thursday: 8 a.m. to 7 p.m 
Friday; 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
Saturday and Sunday: closed 
Exceptions: 
Saturday, July 2 to Monday, July 4: closed 
Saturday, Aug. 13 to Sunday, Aug. 21: 

closed 
Monday, Aug. 22 to Wednesday, Aug. 24: 

8 a.m. to 5 p.m. 

Cafeteria Menu 
Week of May 2: 
Monday: Chili Macaroni or Savory Baked 

Chicken 
Tuesday: Beef Pot Pie or Barbecue Pork 
Wednesday: Sweet and Sour Pork or 

Salisbury Steak 
Thursday: Meatball Sub or Roast Beef 
Friday: Fried Shrimp or Clams or Baked/ 

Fried Fish 

Week of May 9: 
Monday: Hamburger and Noodle 

Casserole or Roast Pork 
Tuesday: Italian Chicken Subs or Swiss 

Steak with Tomato Gravy 
Wednesday: Fried Pork and Rice or 

Barbecue Chicken 
Thursday: Stuffed Shells or Roast Beef 
Friday: Tuna Casserole or Fried/Baked 

Fish Ia. 

Summer program for young people 
The Youth Leadership and Self­

Esteem Institute, a program for young 
people ages eight to 15, will be held at 
Coastal Monday through Friday from 
June 20 through Friday, July 1. 
Program activities will begin daily at 
8:30 a.m. and participants will have 
opportunities to work within small 
groups throughout the day. 

. Objectives of the program are to 
empower participants to be effective, 
visionary leaders; to foster trust, 
communication, cooperation, self­
esteem and active learning; to increase 
problem-solving abilities; to capitalize 
on individual talents, skills and 
interests of participants; to encourage 
independence with challenging, fun 

activities; and to maximize the potential 
leadership abilities of institute 
participants. 

Fees for the program are $175; $150 
for children of faculty and staff. The cost 
includes certificates and t-shirts at the 
end of the program. Enrollment is 
limited to 60 participants. 

Limited scholarships are available 
based on need. 

Students should bring a bag lunch; 
drinks will be provided. 

The program is offered through the 
Center for Education and Community 
and is co-sponsored by the Office of 
Continuing Education. 

Fore more information, contact 
Danielle Eiler at extension 2672. Ia. 

Coastal Carolina People 
Karen Carpenter recently received 
grant fundings from two levels of Phi 
Delta Kappa, the professional 
fraternity in education, for her middle 
school program entitled "The New 
Women's Work: Alternative Careers 
for Women in Science and 
Technology." The 16 week program 
will begin in fall 1994 and involves all 
female seventh grade students at 
Whittemore Park Middle School. Phi 
Delta Kappa National Association 
funded $850 and the Coastal Carolina 
University Chapter funded $500. 

Tim Touzel recently attended the 
72nd Annual Conference of the 
National Council of Teachers of 
Mathematics held in Indianapolis, 
Indiana, April 12-16. He presented a 
paper, entitled "Portfolio Analysis in 
an Elementary Math Methods Class," 
which was one of more than 25 
presentations on writing and 
alternative assessment in 
mathematics presented at the 
conference. This paper continues his 
research on written expression and 
assessment in mathematics classes. 

Kathy Taylor and Tom Kantz, and 
biology majors Karen Eyerly and 
Jeremy Wernig, attended the 
annual meeting of the South Carolina 
Academy of Sciences held in Aiken on 
April 14-15. Eyerly presented a 
research paper coauthored by Taylor, 
entitled "Foraging preference of 
avifauna in three habitats in coastal 
South Carolina." Taylor presented a 
paper, coauthored by biology major 
Deena White, entitled "The effects of 
horse grazing on the plant community 
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composition and structure of a South 
Carolina horse ranch." Kantz served for 
the second year as judge of the student 
awards competition in molecular biology. 

Ed Cerny presented a lecture at the 
29th Annual Conference of the Potomac 
and Chesapeake Association of College 
Admission Counselors held in Norfolk, 
Va., April 25. He and Dana Law, 
director of retention for Noel-Lentz, 
spoke on the topic of retention. Cerny 
also was nominated for the American 
Advertising Federation's 1994 
Distinguished Advertising Educator 
Award. 

Sandi Shackelford is one of the 37 
South Carolina performing artists who 
comprise the South Carolina Arts 
Commission's Community Tour. The 
Community Tour Program supports the 
development and promotion of touring 
cultural activities. The Arts Commission 
selects a group of professional South 
Carolina artists each year to be part of 
the tour. Performances may be held at 
community organizations, festivals, 
college and university series, churches 
and service organizations; and may be 
booked through June 30,1994. 

Carolyn Cox was recently elected to the 
1993-1994 Horry Cultural Arts Council 
(HCAC) board of directors. She also will 
chair the council's public information 
committee, which works to keep the 
public informed of cultural programs and 
the functions of the HCAC to promote 
the arts and cultural life of residents of 
Horry County and surrounding 
communities by providing resources, 
information, funding, program 
coordination and communication. Ia. 



Coastal Carolina University Theater to perform 
The Emperor's New Clothes on Mother's Day 

Coastal Carolina University Theater 
will perform The Emperor's New Clothes 
on Sunday, May 8 at 3 p.m. in 
Wheelwright Auditorium. Tickets are 
$5. As a Mother's Day celebration, 
mothers and grandmothers are 
admitted free when accompanied by a 
child. 

Charlotte Chorpenning's classic for 
children portrays the :familiar story of 
an evil Minister of the Robes who 
exploits the emperor's vanity and 
creates a costume that can only be seen 
by those who are wise. The resulting 
comic situations expose the villainy of 
the Minister of the Robes and the vanity 
of the emperor as he appears before a 
crowd in his underwear. 

In addition to the Mother's Day 
performance, eight performances will be 

offered to Horry County students in 
kindergarten through grade four. 
Approximately 3,000 students are 
expected to be guests of the university 
for these productions which are 
scheduled from Monday, May 9 through 
Thursday, May 13. 

According to director Charles 
Whetzel, "We wanted to offer the young 
people of the area a fully realized 
theatrical experience. We have beautiful 
sets and costumes, a classic story, and a 
time-tested script." 

Lee Shepherd is set designer and 
lighting specialist and the costumes are 
designed by Vivian Brooks. 

The 20-member cast is composed of 
Coastal students and community 
members. Six leading characters are: 
• Mark Duncan - a senior theater 

major; role : Rip 
• Eric Lavoie - a sophomore theater 
major; role: Emperor 
• Michael Matthews - role: Lord 
Blacken 
• Greg Parente - a freshman theater 
major; role: Pip 
• James Ryan - a junior theater 
major; role: Earl Marshall Geraldus 
• Ruth White - a freshman theater 
major; role: Empress 

This program is funded, in part, by 
the Horry Cultural Arts Council and 
the South Carolina Arts Commission, 
which receive support from the 
National Endowment for the Arts, and 
the Horry County Council. 

For more information, call the 
Wheelwright Box Office at extension 
2502. la. 

Board of Trustees approves new campus street names 
New names for streets on campus 

were approved by Coastal's Board of 
Trustees during their April 1 meeting. 
This action will facilitate Horry County's 
implementation of the "911" emergency 
system. 

The new street names, as indicated 
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on the map, are Independence Drive, 
Atheneum Circle, Tom Trout Drive, Shop 
Road, Founders Drive, Township Circle, 
Chanticleer Drive (East and West), 
Spadoni Park Circle and Canterbury 
Lane. 

Street signs will be installed to 
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designate the new names. 
The Department of Transportation 

has renamed the state road connecting 
Hwy. 501 and Hwy. 544 as College 
Boulevard. la. 
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